AMERICANA CONDOMINIUM OWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Tuesday, March 5, 2024
MINUTES

Board Members:  Luis Castillo, Veronica Sanchez, Debbie Trujillo
Property Management Staff:  Nicky Morfin
Guests:  
I.
CALL TO ORDER


President Trujillo called the regular session of the Americana HOA meeting to order at 6:05 PM.  The meeting was held via Zoom.
II.
LANDSCAPE REPORT – There was no landscape report.  Oscar Reyes could not attend the meeting.
III.
MEETING MINUTES

A motion by President Trujillo, seconded by V. Sanchez, and unanimously carried, to approve the FEB 6 2024 Board meeting minutes.
IV.
FINANCIALS


A motion by President Trujillo, seconded by V. Sanchez, and unanimously carried, to approve the February 2024 financials.

V.
BUDGET

	Reserves Balance
	$24,000



	Repairs
	Roof repairs are currently underway for the affected units, including addressing any interior damage caused by the roof leaks.  Currently, the cost of roof repairs is at $89,000.


	Web Design
	President Trujillo highlighted that a resident has generously offered to design a dedicated website for Americana HOA.  The cost for maintaining the website over 3 years is $300.  The web designer will work closely with the Board to tailor the website to ensure user-friendliness for homeowners.  It will include various essential topics such as reserve fund balance, vendor proposals, meeting minutes, and more.



VI.
OTHER BUSINESS

	Renewal of Property Management Company


	The Board has approved to renew the services of the Paul Miller Company for one year, beginning March 1 2024 – March 1 2025.

	Review of other Property Management Companies
	In February, President Trujillo reached out to 3 property management companies in San Diego to explore their services:
· Tyco Property Management met with the Board via Zoom on FEB 15 2024.  The Board found their proposal commendable, and Tyco’s reputation for excellent HOA maintenance services was well-regarded.  However, it was acknowledged that due to Americana’s low reserve fund, a special assessment would be necessary to bolster to reserve fund and ensure property upkeep.
· PURE Property Management’s proposal, received by President Trujillo, lacked sufficient information and its associated costs raised concerns regarding transparency.  Attempts to reach the property management representative through calls and emails went unanswered.

Additionally, President Trujillo reached out to another property management firm, but the company did not return her calls or emails.



V.
PROPERTY MANAGER REPORT:
	Minor Repair Requests
	Property Manager Nicky Morfin has been receiving reports from residents requesting cosmetic repairs, such as painting and stucco repairs, to their buildings.  However, the current priority remains focused on critical repairs, such as roof repairs and interior water damage.
As the reserve fund gradually builds up, attention can then shift towards addressing minor repairs and cosmetic concerns.



	Roofs
	Roof inspections from Built2Last Roofing Company will be done annually.


	Farmers Insurance Policy
	Currently has not been renewed.


	Emergency Assessment Fee
	The special assessment fee of $100 per month became effective on March 1, 2024.  This special assessment fee will continue until March 1, 2025 (one year).  This supplementary fee aims to increase the reserve fund, enabling the HOA to fund necessary repairs without relying on insurance claims.
Furthermore, the increase in the reserve fund will facilitate planning for future projects, including painting, roof replacements, concrete repairs, and addressing emergency issues as they arise.



VI.
HOMEOWNER INPUT
	Water Shut-Off Notice
	H. Guzman (3131 Caminito Quixote) received another water shut-off notice.  He expressed his frustration and lack of trust in the HOA Board regarding this recurring issue.  Property Manager Nicky provided clarification, explaining that payment to CA American Water had been sent, and water shut-off notices likely crossed in the mail.  Homeowners were advised to disregard the notice.


	Vacant Board Member Position
	During the FEB 6 2024 Board meeting, it was noted that the Member-at-Large position was vacant.  B. Collins expressed his interest in joining and assuming the position.  He submitted a Letter of Intent to the Board.  He raised concerns about not being invited to join despite his expressed interest.
L. Castillo informed B. Collins and the homeowners that the Board is awaiting the arrival of the election ballots.  The annual election of Board officers is set for May 7, 2024.  Ballots will be mailed to all homeowners, inviting them to express their interest in joining the Board and filling the vacant position.  The Board aims to provide an opportunity for ALL homeowners to participate in the election process.
B. Collins expressed his frustration, noting that he was encouraged to join at the February meeting, but is now being asked to wait.  He also expressed a lack of confidence in the current Board members.

Once the ballots are received, they will be counted in person by a legal homeowner selected by the members.  The final tally of votes will determine the individual elected to the Member-at-Large position.


	12-Month Projected Budget
	B. Collins, H. Guzman, and A. Rioveros requested a copy of the 12-month projected HOA budget.  Property Manager Nicky will send the information to them.
Additionally, homeowners requested providing cost comparisons of past bills.  Nicky shared the costs obtained from CA American Water:
2022 - $141,000

2023 - $146,000



	HOA Walkthrough
	Several homeowners inquired when the next walkthrough of the complex is.  The next walkthrough is scheduled for Thursday, APR 18 2024.  President Truijllo informed attendees that monthly walkthroughs are held every third Thursday of each month.
President Trujillo extended a welcome to homeowners to attend the walkthrough, emphasizing the importance of understanding the procedure.  Homeowners were encouraged to participate, as they may notice concerns that President Trujillo and the property manager might overlook.



	Special Assessment Payments
	C. Iniguez inquired about the special assessment fee and whether it could be paid in full at once.  She clarified that instead of paying in March, she wanted to know if it was acceptable to make the full payment of $1,200 in either April or May.
Property Manager Nicky stated that homeowners have the option to pay the full special assessment amount in one payment.  However, she requested that they contact her to ensure the timely removal of any late fees from their account.


	Other 
	F. Rivera spoke in Spanish.  He inquired how to become a Board member and what position to apply for.  Also, requested confirmation that the current emergency assessment is the only one in place.
M. Isabel spoke in Spanish.  President Trujillo, who does not speak Spanish, was unable to understand.  V. Sanchez stepped in and listened to her concerns.  M. Isabel expressed the following:
· She believes that the Board members are being paid

· She believes that the Board is fighting to keep the special assessment fee, thereby creating conflicts and enemies

V. Sanchez inquired if there were any additional concerns from Ms. Isabel.  Despite efforts to maintain decorum, Ms. Isabel continued her rant, exceeding the allocated three-minute homeowner input time.  V. Sanchez informed her that she would be muted, prompting Ms. Isabel to express dissatisfaction, stating, “you don’t like my voice; you don’t like my question.”




The regular session of the Board of Directors meeting adjourned at 7:15 PM.
The next HOA walkthrough is set for Thursday, April 18, 2024 @ 9:00 AM.
The next meeting is set for Tuesday, April 2, 2024 @ 6:00 PM via Zoom.
